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The South Australian Home Improvement Act enables tenants in substandard homes to refer the problem to an authority which sends an inspector to view the building for structural soundness, safety issues and health issues. If the inspector identifies a problem, this person can initiate an order to be made against the property. The order limits the amount of rental to be charged for leasing. The order is not lifted until the problems have been fixed and the rent limit is maintained for the entire period (in some cases 20 years). The Act provides an overall higher standard of housing, some cheap rental and some cheap properties for handyman types. It has been in force for over 70 years being modified throughout its life by governments of all parties. The price of properties in South Australia is influenced by supply and demand and this Act does not seem to raise rentals.
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